
 
 

26th October 2023  

Atlantic Centre attends 7th “Atlantic Strategy Group - North and 

South in a Changing Atlantic" 

The Atlantic Centre, represented by its coordinator, Rear Admiral Nuno de 

Noronha Bragança, attended the 7th edition of the Atlantic Strategy Group 

organised by the Policy Center for the New South and the German Marshall Fund 

United States on 23 and 24 October in Rabat. 

The panel discussion entitled "A new Atlantic system? Implications for policy 

and governance", moderated by Ian Lesser, Vice President of the German 

Marshall Fund of the United States, included the participation of Rear Admiral 

Nuno de Noronha Bragança, who shared the panel with Ambassador Jessica 

Lappen, coordinator of the American Atlantic Cooperation initiative, and 

Ambassador Tarik Iziraren, representative of the Africa States Process 

initiative. Remotely, this panel also included the participation of Ambassador 

Nezha Alaoui M'hammdi, representing the Policy Center for the New South 

(PCNS). 

On this occasion, the Atlantic's future challenges were discussed, and the 

related policies analysed in the context of a changed and more risk-prone 

geopolitical and geo-economic scenario. 


